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We performed a review of contracts let by the City of Tuscaloosa, Alabama, for Hun-icane Katrina 
debris removal activities. The objective of the review was to determine whether contracts were 
awarded according to federal procurement standards (44 CFR 13.36) and FEMA guidelines, and 
whether the city had adequate procedures for monitoring the activities of contractors. 

As of October 12,2005, the cut-off date of our review, the city had received an award of$1,292,703 
from the Alabama Emergency Management Agency, a FEMA grantee, for debris removal activities. 
The award provided funding for two projects (projects 67 and 207), and the city had let one contract 
for $500,000 under project 67. 

We interviewed city officials and reviewed contract documents, contractor billings, and other 
relevant documentation. The nature and brevity of this assignment precluded the use of our normal 
audit protocols; therefore, this review was not conducted according to generally accepted auditing 
standards. Had we followed such standards, other matters might have come to our attention. 

This review was conducted in conjunction with the President's Council on Integrity and Efficiency 
(PC IE), as part of its examination of relief efforts provided by the federal government in the 
aftermath of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. As such, a copy of the report has been forwarded to the 
PCIE Homeland Security Working Group that is coordinating Inspectors General review of this 
important subject. 




